Notice No.: 2122074 (S4-S5)



#### ST. CLARE'S GIRLS' SCHOOL

50 MOUNT DAVIS ROAD. HONG KONG

E-mail

Web Page: www.stclare.edu.hk

: info@stclare.hk

Fax: 2855 8420

Tel: 2817 1764

28 January 2022

Dear Parents,

#### Arrangements of lessons after Chinese New Year Holidays (S4-S5)

Since the epidemic situation is still severe, the Education Bureau (EDB) has announced that all secondary schools would extend the suspension of face-to-face classes and all on-campus activities until 21 February 2022 (i.e. schools should not resume face-to-face classes before 21 February 2022). As such, please take note of the following arrangements:

- From 11 February to 18 February 2022, all lessons will be conducted online via Microsoft Teams.
- Morning lessons will be conducted using the current timetable, from 8:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.
- Starting from 16 February 2022, regular afternoon online lessons will be conducted from 2:45 p.m. to 3:45 p.m.
- A special timetable for the afternoon online lessons has been distributed to students by class teachers
- All online classes are regular lessons and attendance will be taken. All students are required to attend these lessons on time. In case of sickness or family affairs that the student cannot attend the lesson, parents should call up and inform the school office of the student's absence.
- Parents' Day on 26 February 2022 will be conducted online via Microsoft Teams. Detailed arrangements will be announced in due course.

Parents are reminded to take epidemic preventive measures and pay close attention to the health conditions of their daughters. Students should avoid going to crowded places with poor ventilation.

The school will give a timely review of the aforementioned arrangements in accordance with any announcements by the EDB and inform parents of the adjustments made if necessary. Please pay attention to e-Class notifications and e-Circulars for any special announcements during the holiday.

If you have any enquiries, please contact the class teachers.

Thank you for your attention. I wish you a grace-filled and joyous Chinese New Year.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs. Cherry Chan

Principal

Notice No.: 2122074 (S4-S5)



# ST. CLARE'S GIRLS' SCHOOL

50 MOUNT DAVIS ROAD, HONG KONG

Web Page: www.stclare.edu.hk
E-mail: info@stclare.hk

Tel: 2817 1764 Fax: 2855 8420

### 敬啟者:

## 農曆新年假期後課堂安排(中四至中五)

因應 2019 冠狀病毒病疫情仍然嚴峻,教育局決定全港中學延長暫停面授課堂及所有校內活動至 2022 年 2 月 21 日止(學校不可在 2 月 21 日之前恢復面授課堂)。故此,本校安排如下:

- 2022 年 2 月 11 日至 2 月 18 日的所有課堂將通過 Microsoft Teams 於網上舉行。
- 上午網上課堂將沿用現行時間表進行,時間為上午8時正至下午1時正。
- 由 2022 年 2 月 16 日起,**下午網上常規課堂**將由下午 2 時 45 分開始,至下午 3 時 45 分 結束。
- 最新之下午網上常規課堂時間表已於上星期由班主任派發。
- 所有網上常規課堂均須點名,學生須準時出席。如學生因病或家庭事務請假,須由家長 致電校方辦理請假手續。
- 2022 年 2 月 26 日之家長日將通過 Microsoft Teams 於網上舉行。詳情將另行通知。

請家長提高戒備,採取防疫措施,密切關注女兒的健康狀況。學生須避免到人多擠迫的地方。

學校將配合教育局的最新通知檢討上述安排。請家長於假期間密切注意學校的最新通告。

如有垂詢,請聯絡班主任。祝各位農曆新年快樂,主恩滿溢。

此致

貴家長

校長陳黃碧瑜謹啟

二零二二年一月二十八日